
Family Key & Sibling Lookup 
 
 
As of this afternoon, the family key number has been updated and assigned for all students.  We messaged out the below information 
back in January & February, but wanted to remind everyone to be sure and assign a family key number to new students.  

 

 Nutrition Services relies on the family key number to be accurate for students.   
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Here are the instructions on creating or matching a Family Key. 
 
As new students are added using “Add” or “Import from AIR” they will no longer be automatically assigned a Family Key.  When 
importing a student, the Sibling Lookup area no longer auto expands for students without an assigned Family Key.  Once the student 
has been imported or added, please check to see if there is a Family Key.  If there is not a Family Key, please click the Sibling Lookup 
button.   



This will display potential siblings of the current student.  Matching fields are highlighted in blue, and when matches are based on a  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
Contact record, that detail will display under the student when selected.  If there is a matching sibling, click on the sibling in the list 
then click the Match to Selected Family Key button.  If there is not a matching sibling, click the Create New Family Key button.   
 
 
 


